

EMBASSY OF THE STATE OF KUWAIT **CULTURAL DIVISION**

3500 International Drive, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20008 Telephone: (202) 364-2100 FAX: (202)363-8394/ (202) 362-4379

أبنائي وبناتي الطلبة

تحبة طبية و يعد،،،

بإسم معالى سفير دولة الكويت لدى الولايات المتحدة الأمريكية، الشيخ / سالم العبدالله الجابر الصباح، وبإسم جميع العاملين في المكتب الثقافي في واشنطن دي سي، أتمنى لكم السلامة وتوخى الحذر والحيطة من العاصفة المرتقبة جواكين (Hurricane Joaquin) والتي من المتوقع أن تهب على الساحل الشرقي من الولايات المتحدة، خلال الأيام القادمة وذلك من خلال الإستماع إلى وسائل الإعلام المحلية وإتباع كافة طرق السلامة. ونود الإفادة أن المكتب الثقافي/ واشنطن سيكون في حالة إستعداد خلال هذه الفترة بمافى ذلك عطلة نهاية الأسبوع لتلقى أي إتصالات أو إستفسارات على الأرقام التالية:1-202-364-202-1 و 758-262-262-1-1

أتمنى لكم عطلة نهاية أسبوع سعيدة وتمنياتي وجميع العاملين بالمكتب لكم بالتوفيق والسداد إنشاءالله.

Dear Students,

On behalf of His Excellency Sheikh/ Salem Abdullah Al-Jaber Al- Sabah, Ambassador of the State of Kuwait to the United States of America and the staff of the Cultural Office in Washington D.C., I would like to inform you that (Hurricane Joaquin) storm warning is in effect and might impact the eastern shore of the United States in the next few days, therefore I would like for you to keep listening to the weather advisories that will warn you of the approaching storm, also it is very important to follow all the instructions issued by the local authorities.

In case of emergency the Cultural Office will be ready to receive your phone calls at:

1-202-364-2104 and 1-202-262-0758.

Wish you safety and peace.

Sincerely,

Abdulwahab M. Al-Dhafiri, Ph.I

Cultural Counselor/Director